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Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at the Seagrove Pavilion, Seaview on 27th November at 2.30pm. (Draft)
 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllrs Jarman (Chairman) and Bradford, Mrs Sue Garner, Mr Martin Welsford and 4 allotment holders, all welcomed by the Chairman.
27/11 – 1: Apologies for Absence
Received from Cllr Turner, David Blackford, Paula and Malcolm Reed.

27/11 – 2: Minutes
It was proposed by Cllr Bradford and Seconded by Mr Welsford that the minutes of the previous meeting held on 17th June 2013 were unanimously agreed with no amendments.

Matters Arising
The clerk stated that he had made enquiries with regard to “Kurtail” and approached Russell Page about application. He will liaise with Russell in February as when best to spray the Mares Tails before next season.

Cllr Bradford asked about the re-assessment of the water supply to the allotments as per the proposal from Cllr Turner. The Clerk stated that he would continue to look into the feasibility, cost implications and grants.
With regard to the re-sizing of plots, it was agreed that it could be looked at in the future but is not a priority at the moment.
27/11 – 3: Break in’s and Police Recommendations
The issue of security was discussed in the light of the recent break-in’s. It was proposed by Cllr Bradford and Seconded by Mrs Garner that the main vehicle gate be secured by the use of combination lock and chain. The gate would need to be adapted and a combination lock of the type at the Dinghy Park employed. Allotment holders would be informed of the combination should there be a requirement for them to take vehicles onto the site. The side gate would remain accessible to all as R65 is a Right of Way.
The Clerk is in possession of ultra violet pens to mark valuable equipment for identification. It was agreed that these should be shared between members of the committee and one retained by the clerk.

27/11 – 4: Financial and Plot Report

The Clerk circulated a Financial and plot report to the end of October 2013. There were no questions with regard to the report and it was proposed by Mr Welsford and Seconded by Mrs Garner that the report be noted. This was carried unanimously.

27/11 – 5: Correspondence

Letter received from Mr Bostelmann (Plot 22a) about the availability of adjoining plot (22b) and his request to attain it should it become available to let.

27/11 – 6: Open Forum

Mrs Garner kindly agreed to monitor the allotment water meter during the winter months and was thanked by the chairman.
It was requested that a skip be made available to allotment holders in the late winter/early spring. The clerk will seek estimates and arrange nearer the time.

It was requested that the Clerk write to the local Police with regard to feedback on recent break-in’s. 

The Clerk apologised for the short notice of the meeting and re-iterated that in future, there will be at least a Month’s notice and be held at the Seagrove Pavilion.
27/11 – 7: Next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held at the end of February at 3.00pm at the Seagrove Pavilion. Exact date to be confirmed in line with availability of the Pavilion.
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 3.25pm

………………………………..

Chairman 17th December 2012
